Global Environmental Health, Tel: 847.938.8254

Safety & Energy Fax: 847.937.2916

200 Abbott Park Road brian.wimmer@abbott.com
Dept. 05G5, Bldg. AP52S

Abbott Park, lllinois 60064-6214

June 22, 2012

Richard K. Struckmeyer

Nuclear Regulatory Commission

Licensing Branch

Division of Materials Safety and
State Agreements

Office of Federal and State Materials and
Environmental Management Programs

RE: Materials License 42-23864-01E
Mail Control No. 577644

Dear Mr. Struckmeyer:

Thank you for your letter dated June 11, 2012. This letter confirms that no
change of control has taken place. Our intent is to ship the material from our
distribution site in lllinois instead of our current site in Texas. Our primary
corporate headquarters are in Abbott Park, lllinois. It is understood that an
amended license with a new license number and docket number would be in
order given we meet set criteria.

Please find attached our Radioactive Materials License from the State of
lllinois, through the lllinois Emergency Management Agency (IEMA). We
have previously requested an amendment to our state license with IEMA to
include this specific distribution. It is my understanding that that amendment
will be granted once we receive approval from your office. Ms. Mary
Burkhart, IEMA Licensing Supervisor, has been handling that request. She
can be contacted at 217-785-9947.

Thank you again for reviewing our amendment request in such a timely
manner. Your efforts are appreciated. Please call me at 847-935-8254 if you
have any questions.

Sincerely,

- G ul—

Brian J. Wimmer
Radiation Safety Officer

Abbott

A Promise for Life



